
JEFFERSON COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 

Regular Session 

Emergency Management Operations Center 

October 1, 2020 

6:00 P.M. 

 

The Board met this date in regular session.  Present were Chair JT Surles, Commissioners Betsy 

Barfield, Stephen Fulford, Eugene Hall and Stephen Walker. Also present were County Attorney 

Scott Shirley and Clerk of Court Kirk Reams.   

 

1. Chairman Surles called the meeting order. Commissioner Hall led the invocation and 

pledge of allegiance.  

 

2. Kerry Irons gave a presentation on the United States Bicycle Route System and discussed 

the route to Jefferson County via US-90. It was the consensus of the Board to place this 

item on the agenda for the next meeting.  

 

3. On motion by Commissioner Walker, seconded by Commissioner Barfield and 

unanimously carried, the consent agenda—consisting of the approval of the agenda 

as amended, General Fund/Transportation Vouchers, BOCC Minutes for 9/17/2020 

and added item of Property Appraiser Budget Amendment—was approved.  

 

4. Clerk of Court Kirk Reams gave an overview of the two potential FRDAP grants that 

Jefferson County would be applying for: the Lamont Community Park as well as 

renovations to our horse arena. On motion by Commissioner Walker, seconded by 

Commissioner Hall and unanimously carried, the Board voted to move forward 

with application for the Lamont Community Park. On motion by Commissioner 

Walker, seconded by Commissioner Hall and unanimously carried, the Board voted 

to move forward with the application to renovate the horse arena.  

 

5. Clerk of Court Kirk Reams introduced the CARES Act update item. David Jahosky, with 

GSG, gave an update on phase II of the CARES Act plan. He noted that the website was 

up as well as the brick and mortar location and stated he was fielding applications.  

 

6. County Attorney Scott Shirley introduced the Valley View self-assessment item. He 

stated that the Valley View project is on hold, pending the 10/25/2020 Home Owners 

Association where they will vote whether or not to move forward. Mr. Grubbs, from the 

Valley View HOA, stated he would call Attorney Shirley after the meeting to let him 

know whether or not it is approved.  

 

7. County Coordinator Parrish Barwick discussed the Thompson Valley culvert damage and 

stated the Road Department would need to repair it.  

 

8. County Attorney Scott Shirley stated he would be providing an update on the Capital 

Trucks bankruptcy at the next meeting and how it could potentially affect our county. 

 

9. Chairman Surles publicly thanked the Sheriff and Solid Waste Departments for their 

efforts in cleaning up road sides. 

 

10. On motion by Commissioner Walker, seconded by Commissioner Hall and 

unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned.  
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